CCS Annual General Meeting
Saturday, September 27, 2014

Travelodge Hotel, Saskatoon

CLUBS PRESENT:

Carlton Trail Ski Club, Flin Flon Ski Club, Good Spirit XC Ski Club, Hudson Bay Ski Club, La Ronge Ski Club, Melfort XC Ski Club, Prince Albert Ski Club, Saskatoon Nordic Ski Club, Sturgeon River Nordic,  Yorkton XC Ski Club, Ile a la Cross Ski Club, Regina Ski Club

BOARD MEMBERS: 
Dan Brisbin, Jen Ryan, Anne Stupak, Russ Floyd, Geoff Wilson, Bob Jarvis, Craig Francis,

Board Member Regrets: Gloria Stang, Sally Venne

Welcome and Introductions

Dan asked all clubs to sign in and thanked them for attending

Announcements

Dan identified that Alana was attending the Biathlon meeting and would not be here for this meeting

Accreditation

There are 13 clubs in attendance and this meets the quorum requirement of 25%.
Adoption of Minutes from Spring General Meeting

· Dan identified that the Minutes from the 2013 AGM were approved at the Spring meeting.

· Motion to Approve by Dale Hjertaas (Regina), Seconded by Chad Plamondon  (Flin Flon)

· Approved

Reports

· Review and Approval of the 2013-14 Audited Statements.  It was clarified that this statement os the CCS section of the SASKI audited statements approved in the SASKI meeting.
·   Motion to Approve by Chad Plamondon (Flin Flon), Seconded by Valerie Barnes-Connell (La Ronge) – Approved

· Review and Approval of the 2014-15 Budget

· Dan highlighted the Budget and the deficiency - $32,000  in spending for Canada Winter Games, $29,900 for the LTAD project where the funds were received in 2013-14 but spending is 2014-15, the $10,000 in projected fund raising/sponsorship (Preliminary);

· Discussion on the Nordic News – should this be changed to electronic for a good savings.  CCS does not have email addresses for all club members (this depends on what info clubs submit) so unable to ask for member choice. Some prefer the paper as it is visible. It is an area that CCS needs to explore - some electronic and some paper.

· Discussed some HP dollars and Dan outlined that there were changes last year with some line dollars moving to coach salary and this year moving back. Money going back to athletes, coaches and officials.
· Question asked about past Coach. Dan said not able to discuss in detail but identified line 3200, Miscellaneous that contains costs to date – original contract work and subsequent legal actions.

· Coordinators  Salary – wanted to know what this was – CCS portion of Alana’s salary;

· Sport Science – why do we budget but do not use. Dan indicated it is a timing issue for use – week day but not weekends for some of the services. It needs to be worked on.

· Motion to Approve – Chad Plamondon (Flin Flon), Seconded Valerie Barnes-Connell (La Ronge) – Carried

2014-15 Programs

Youth Programs – Dan, we do not have a Youth Program Director at present. Alana had mentioned that the new Jackrabbit toque and buff look good.  Information will be going out to clubs shortly.
LTAD FUNdamentals Program – Craig outlined the origins of the program: Sask Sport approached CCS in late winter, CCS put together a proposal to hire a seasonal field worker (4 months for $12,000) and the goals of the program are 4 new Jackrabbit programs in existing clubs, 4 new clubs in the province and 2 engagements with First Nations communities.  Contacting Sport Districts, community recreation programs and schools with poster. Job posting to happen shortly.

Discussion: Question was asked about CCC and their posters.  Could they be used by clubs to promote the sport. Costly on low volume with club particulars.  Dan said we can order CCC  posters and we will look into how this might be able to be customized for Clubs to use.
Dale Hjertaas asked about a bill board in Regina (one from last year) – Craig did not remember this and was not a CCS initiative.

Coaches & Officials – Officials: Geoff identified a change in approach this year for central course registration for coaches and officials to address a way to centralize courses so clubs could send 2-3 people and not have to have 6 for a course on site.  Does not eliminate club courses if the club can get the numbers.  Currently a Level 1 and a Level 2 course underway, 8 in each, post course testing that was delayed due to electronic delivery issues will now be done by paper.  Hope to have 2 more Level 1 and 2 courses later this season – likely out of Prince Albert.
Coaches: 1 course set for Buffalo Narrows, ICC and CCC.  A Learn2Train Dryland course is underway in Waskesiu and looking into a L2T On Snow course tied to a Sask Cup (tentatively set for Saskatoon).  We are also investigating how/where best to get Train 2 Train certification for the coaches who need this.

The question was asked who conducts the L2T courses – Jeff Whiting and Allison Minerat.

Craig asked about any financial support for coaches and officials travelling to courses – this was deferred to the HP report.

High Performance

Events Calendar – this was discussed.  Northern School Championships is moved to March 12. Dave Martinuk, Carlton Trail, was disappointed that the conflict with Provincials was not raised with them earlier. This is the 2nd year in a row of conflicts and volunteers are feeling overlooked. Some questions on the January date for Esterhazy loppet – needs confirmation.
Motion:  Events Calendar is approved subject to possible amendments by Carlton Trail and Esterhazy: Moved by Sid Robinson (LaRonge) Seconded by Valerie (LaRonge) – Approved
Athlete Grants and funding: 

Base Level  Funding – now $200 per athlete (must compete in 2 classic and 2 skate races, including Provincials) to a maximum of $1,600 per club.  As athletes progress additional funding up to $500 is available and up to $1,500 for out of province travel.   Discussion: Sid pointed that Base Level funding goes to the Club, not the athlete. Dan – Base Level is based on last years info to allow $$ to get to the Club in the current season; Geoff confirmed by reading from an email stream what the criteria is.  Dan added that compared to other Divisions CCS support is among the highest in Canada for athletes.
Coaches and Officials support – Geoff indicated that there are dollars going back to club coaches and officials.  The discussion was not too clear and clarification is needed back to Clubs.
SASK Cup Rules – Dan indicated that there are no changes to the Rules but the age group dates need to be advanced.  This raised discussion: Sid Robinson does not think the  large Midget Boys category (4 years, when CCC eliminated the Mini-Midget category) is suitable or fair, he recommends CCS follow Alberta and use a 2 year split in this group. Potential issues were identified with any changes and the Sask Man Cup as MB is sticking with the CCC model. Other discussions on the physiology of the LTAD model and training by age development – going against CCC and their “scientific” determination could create  problems if injury occurred - this was addresses in no change to distances.  Geoff discussed Pee Wee and possible changes, but that leaves some categories with a 1 year age group. Sid said it is partial but not enough. Dan offered some back ground on the CCC changes and also said that when our racers buy the CCC licence, they need to conform to the CCC categories – Sid said that is ok, but Sask Cup Rules apply to Sask races.
Motion: for Pee Wee Boys to be split into 2 year age brackets; moved by Sid Robinson, Seconded by Valerie Barnes-Connell passed 8 for and 1 against.

Discussion turned to Pee Wee Girls and their 3 year age group.  No motion to split was made.

Dan asked the HP committee to take this discussion under advisement and see if solutions can be agreed on.

Motion: The Sask Cup Rules be approved subject to the above amendment; Moved by Bob Jarvis, Seconded by Sid Robinson, Passed.
Last discussion item – race signs need to have the distance on them – not just colour.

Funding Programs 

· Facilities Grants -  Russ ran through these and indicated the allotment to the program went up but requests did not meet the target. Clubs need to look at needs and sak next Spring.

· Professional Services Grant – explained that this is to bring someone to a Club for a program or to send someone for training – Chad asked if this could work for coaches – yes. The amount is up to $300 per event.  (it was not too clear if this is up to $300 per person per event or per event – clarification is recommended)

· Coach Grants – Dave Martinuk pointed out the coaches grants are not on the CCS  web site – Dan said it will get on the site shortly.

Other Business

· Finance & Funding Director – Dan identified the Board is short one person and asked for volunteers from the room. None occurred. Dan asked the Clubs to look within their membership for a candidate.
· Policies & Procedures – Craig brought out the 2 items from the package;  the Index and the CCS Who we are.  The P&P as envisioned will require some changes to the By-Laws that will come to the membership in the Spring.  The P&P are a how CCS does things, or should do, and as such are not subject to Member voting, but are impacted by Member input.  Once in final draft they will be posted on the web site.

· Clubs and Vulnerable Sector – Dave Martinuk stressed the need for clubs to be proactive in this and have the checks done annually.

· Club Paper Registration – Craig  raised the Snow Bank Ski Club registration form in the package. It combines paper registration and the CCC Assumption of Risk in one document.  The Assumption of Risk needs to be accepted by all club members.  Also identified the Aboriginal Decent declaration and suggested the Disability declaration discussed in the SASKI meeting could be added.

· CCS Golf Shirts – Craig said there appeared to be interest from Members at the Spring meeting to order these.  They can be ordered but need to be in bulk.  CCS will need to coordinate orders of minimum 10, cost $35.00.  Something needs to be done with this.
Open Discussion

Russ Down asked how do we reward athletes who participate (as opposed to just the fastest in the age categories) – e.g., chocolates. He also spoke about the Beckie Scott award (I was unable to find reference to this at CCC).

Chad thanked the Executive for their work.

Motion to Adjourn – Dale Hjertaas
